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Naked and Unafraid 
“For a child has been born for us, 
    a son given to us; 
authority rests upon his shoulders, 
    and he is named 
Wonderful Counselor, Mighty God, 
Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace.”  
(Isaiah 9:6) 

Think about how delicate, raw and vulnerable we are at birth. While some animals are 
born with some abilities to protect themselves within minutes or hours, they may develop 
skills to stand or even walk, but we humans aren’t like that. Without the aid of another, we 
are totally and completely incapable of surviving. And we remain in a fragile state for quite 
a while – many, many months, even a year – before we develop any kinds of ability that 
may aid us like walking or verbalizing.  

And to think that when Jesus was born, such authority, power and vulnerability, was 
instantly his, whether he wanted it or not. A delicate infant would attain power unlike any 
human ever … and that same delicate infant would take on pain and sorrow unlike any 
human, as well.  

Imagine all of the babies and infants around us this Christmas season or who will come 
into this world. A world that is just as chaotic and frightening as the one Jesus was born 
into. A world full of anxiety, anger, fear and war. Is it safer to be a newborn today than 
2000 years ago? Yes. The mortality rate worldwide today is 25 deaths per 1000. At the 
time of Jesus’ birth, it’s estimated it was around 250 deaths per 1000. What will it be like 
for them in 25 or 30 years?  

I wonder if Mary and Joseph had similar thoughts about Jesus’ future. They probably did. 
Were they pessimistic or hopeful? Were they concerned or at peace?  I bet they were all 
of it and then some.  

Despite the challenges this world holds for the futures of babies and infants now, we can 
be hopeful and overjoyed for them. We’re just like Mary & Joseph. Will there be 
challenges, known and unknown, yes? Could it be bad, yes? Are we worried, of course! 
But, what lies ahead could also be amazing, creative, fun and transformative.  Jesus 
brought peace, hope, love, joy and salvation unlike anyone before him. What might 
today’s babies and infants bring about in the future?  

Despite the presence of anxiety, sadness and fighting in this world, we can choose to look 
at the peace, happiness and comradery also present. It’s there, but it’s being 
overshadowed by the negative. Let us lift up 
goodness. Let us focus on joy. Let us desire and 
expect growth, progress and a better world for us 
AND our little ones. We can make it happen, and I 
know that they will do it, too.  

“For surely I know the plans I have for you, says 
the Lord, plans for your welfare and not for harm, 
to give you a future with hope.” (Jeremiah 29:11) 
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If you would like to share a prayer request 
with Pastor Michael , please call the Church 

Office at (303) 466-8355 or via email at 
prayers@broomfielducc.org. 

Mark & Peggy Stevens ask for prayers for ... 

...the family of our their niece-in-law, Hannah, and especially for her father, 
Steve, who has been moved into hospice care with the progression of his 
pancreaƟc cancer. Hannah and our nephew Nathan were married on 
October 18th.  

 ...for conƟnued prayers for their family and the Wrangell, Alaska 
community on the anniversary of the landslide on November 20th last year 
that took the lives of our niece, her husband, their 3 children and their 
neighbor. Special prayers and graƟtude for the first responders who spent 
weeks working on search and recovery in grueling condiƟons. 

 ...the U. S. Capitol Christmas Tree that comes from the borough of 
Wrangell, AK and has been a symbol of healing for that community. The 
lighƟng ceremony will be held on December 3rd.  

Prayer requests from Glen Hopson: 

...ConƟnuing prayers for the Roberts family as they deal with mulƟple 
medical issues. Neola is waiƟng on the results of the tesƟng, and Mark and 
Bill with their conƟnuing problems. 

...Asking for prayers for my son-in-law Mark Dodge in Brighton, TN who has 
been dealing with lung cancer. He went to get fluid taken off the lung and 
was unable to as a lump was in the way. Will return on Monday to try and 
find a soluƟon. Also prayers for my brother-in-law in Bend, OR. He was 
diagnosed with stage 4 kidney cancer and will be treated with radiaƟon. 
Also prayers for the families of both.     

Prayer requests from Jennie Belval: 

...ConƟnued prayers for Nick Shrag and his family, especially his wife, 
Belinda Harp-Schrag.  He has taken a turn for the worse. Once his daughter 
in North Carolina is able to see him, he will receive comfort care only. 
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If we missed your Birthday or Anniversary 
please contact the church office. 

Our Mission Statement 

Your	2024	Church	Leadership	
Michael	Blackwood		‐		Senior	Pastor	

   Andi	Fox	   - Associate	Pastor  
  Brian	Conn	‐		Moderator	 
John	Pepperdine	‐	Vice	Moderator	

Eleanor	Witte	‐	Clerk	
	Financial	Secretary		‐		Jonathan	Wade		

Gary	McKee		‐		Treasurer	
Jackie	Lyells	&	Sara	Worcester	

‐		Members	at	Large	
- - 

CommiƩee Chairs 
Corey Hill -  Trustees  

Alice Kidney -  Worship  
Jane Shelton / Kathy Wathen -  Spiritual Care  

Jennie Belval -  ChrisƟan EducaƟon  
Mary Beth Jones -  Mission  

Desi Hill -  Fellowship  

Larry & Kay Emery 
12/1/1973 

 
Mark & Peggy Stevens 

12/15/1973 
 

Peter & Carolyn Crouse 
12/15/1984 

 
Corey & Desi Hill 

12/28/2001 
 

Kevin & Keri Jacobs 
12/28/2014 
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Carrie Pepperdine   12/3 

Sean McKee   12/6 

Mark Roberts   12/6 

Paul Diekhoff   12/8 

Quinn Driscoll   12/8 

Michael Blackwood   12/10 

Corey Hill   12/11 

Jean Riehl   12/11 

Marlyce Buderus   12/15 

Peter Crouse   12/15 

Jan Fausset   12/19 

Kay Emery   12/26 

Shelly Garland   12/26 

Nicholas Jacobs   12/26 
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If you see something on our website, Facebook, newspaper that you like   
-  please tell others … ‘like’ a Facebook post … forward to your friends, neighbors. 

Help more know why you like our church. 
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